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NEW REPORT REVEALS HSE’S FAILURE TO PROSECUTE KILLER BOSSES
Convictions of companies responsible for the death of construction workers have fallen by nearly three-quarters a new report has revealed. The reports findings come at a time when construction deaths are rising. Last year the number of workers killed on building sites rose by 25 per cent.

The report Levels of Convictions and Sentencing Following Prosecutions Arising from Deaths of Workers and Members of the Public in the Construction Sector undertaken by the Centre for Corporate Accountability on behalf of construction union UCATT, has been published to coincide with Workers Memorial Day (April 28). It reveals that in a six-year period from 1998 to 2004 Health and Safety Executive prosecutions in construction deaths plummeted from 42 per cent to just 11 per cent. The study covered the deaths of 504 construction workers. It often takes over three years following the death of a construction worker before a company is brought to trial and convicted.

The failure to prosecute and achieve a conviction often has a devastating impact on the bereaved family, who often feel betrayed by the criminal justice system. The lack of convictions means that prevention opportunities are missed. The HSE’s own research reveals the positive health and safety benefits and the deterrent value of prosecutions and convictions.

The worst year for prosecutions following the death of a worker was 2001/2 when just 9 per cent of companies were prosecuted. The conviction rates are far below the HSE’s own research which estimated that in 70 per cent of construction workers deaths management failures caused or contributed to the deaths. Although prosecutions are not always possible a recent HSE internal audit, estimated that prosecutions should occur three times more often than the current reality, creating a target of 60 per cent.

Alan Ritchie, general secretary of UCATT, said: “The failure of the HSE to prosecute companies who kill their workers is profoundly shocking. The HSE are clearly failing to follow their own rules and guidelines on prosecutions. Serious questions must be asked about why the HSE is so spectacularly failing to prosecute more companies.”

The report also shows that there are huge regional differences in the likelihood of a company being prosecuted when a construction worker is killed. It is three times more likely that a conviction will occur in the South West (31 per cent) than in the East Midlands (9 per cent). While convictions rates for England and Wales are both 22 per cent, in Scotland they are only 18 per cent.

Further the study also reveals disturbing trends even after all the legal obstacles are cleared and a company is finally convicted following the death of a worker. In total 140 organisations were convicted for 105 deaths but in 25 of these cases the fines were for less than £5,000.

Again there were huge regional differences in the levels of fines being imposed. Fines in the north east of England were on average four times lower (£18,650) than fines, which were imposed in Eastern England (£78,665).

Alan Ritchie, also said: “These huge regional disparities are very disturbing. Similar cases in different parts of the country, resulting in vastly different outcomes illustrates that the whole system must have a major overhaul.”

David Bergman, CCA's Executive Director said: “The Health and Safety Executive must act urgently on the findings of this report to review the efficacy of its enforcement following fatalities. Patchy enforcement or systematic under-enforcement of health and safety law following deaths leaves bereaved people without the accountability they deserve, and puts all of us at risk by failing to provide an effective deterrent to companies whose actions can cost lives.”

Stephen Hepburn MP, the secretary of UCATT’s parliamentary group, has tabled a series of questions about issues raised in the report and hopes to get the reports findings debated in the House of Commons.

For Further information contact Barckley Sumner on 0780 2329235

UCATT represents 125,000 members employed in the construction industry throughout the United Kingdom and the Republic of Ireland.

Notes for Editors:

In 2006/7 80 people were killed on construction sites. In 2005/6 the figure was 64.

The report deals with convictions but in 95 per cent of prosecutions there is a guilty verdict.

A copy of the report is attached to the email.
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